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                                           PRESIDENTS REPORT 

Hi everyone and welcome to Blue September, a month that as you are all aware 

is the chosen month for supporting the prostate cancer charity through Blue Do 

events.  The BOP Mustang club is getting right behind the fundraiser hosting our 

own event on the 24th of September. Please all get involved with the event and 

help us make a reasonable contribution to the worthy charity.  So join in on the 

Blue Do spirit and dress up in your blue gear, prizes for the best dressed.  Ladies 

this is your opportunity for glory decorate a pair of undies and show off your 

designer flair.     See the run details in the upcoming events section of this 

newsletter.   

I am pleased to announce that charity we are supporting at this years All USA 

Day is Assistance Dogs New Zealand Trust, specifically the Tauranga branch.    

Assistance Dogs Trust mission is To enrich the lives of people living with disability 

by providing purpose bred and trained assistance dogs, to meet the unique 

needs of each individual client and family.    

Thank you Brian for hosting the August run, the weather on the day was not 

what we wanted and certainly impacted on the turn out but for all who attended 

it was still a very enjoyable day of cruising country back roads and very nice café 

lunch. 

It has recently been announced that the Mustang Owners Museum, a national 

Mustang museum in North Carolina, USA is scheduled to open to the public in 

April 2018.  The BOP Mustang Club has purchased a legacy brick in support of 

the new Museum.  The 42,000 square-feet Museum is currently being built not 

far from the Charlotte Motor Speedway in Concord the home of the 50 year 

Mustang celebrations and will feature rotating stock of unique and classic 

mustangs and memorabilia.  If you get the opportunity to visit the museum 

remember to look out for the BOP Mustang Club logo on one of the bricks along 

the foyer walkway.   Who will be the first to take a selfie with our brick?        Thank 

you Jolene for putting the graphic together for the brick.  

If you would like a photo of your car added to the BOP page of NZMustangs.com 

please send an email photo of your vehicle and a brief description to the BOP 

Mustang Clubs secretary.  

Last but not least welcome to new members Lance & Alison (65 Coupe), also 

Gordon & Cheryle (2016 GT). 

See you at the next run. Regards David Thomson President 



 

  
 

Upcoming events. 

Blue September Run 

Henry Ford Day 

Club Weekend Away 

 
                            BLUE SEPTEMBER RUN 

                 SUNDAY 24th September 

Your run hosts are Gillian Stops and Vanessa Thomson. 

This is an Amazing Race/Scavenger Hunt style run around Rotorua taking 

in Rotorua’s attractions.  The run is a fundraiser for the Blue September 

as part of the Blue Do campaign.  Minimum donation of $5 per car with 

100% going to the Prostate Cancer Foundation of New Zealand.  Come 

dressed in blue as there is prizes for best dressed couple, man and 

woman.  There will be sponsor products that will be going up for auction 

with the proceeds going to the charity.  Also ladies don’t forget to start 

decorating those undies, for the best decorated undies competition!  

Tauranga cars are to meet at BP the Lakes at 9.30am and Rotorua cars 

to meet in the Bunnings car park at 10am.   

Please RSVP bopmustangclub@gmail.com by Wednesday 20 September 

as we need numbers for the cafe and run sheets 

 

 

 

 

HENRY FORD DAY ς HAMILTON 

Sunday 10th September – This is not an official club run. 

For any club members wishing to attend and wanting to travel with 
others to Claudelands Event Centre, you can meet at BP The Lakes 
at 7.30am  
 

mailto:bopmustangclub@gmail.com


 

 

 

                                        AUGUST RUN REPORT  

 

20th August report. 
  
I had offered to lead a run over to Okoroire and Cambridge through some well used Ulysses club riding terrain. 
  
The day dawned a bit ugly, though clearing according to reports, and at 5 past 10 we were only 3 cars at BP the lakes and it 
was only the late arrival of two new RHD Mustangs that got our Tauranga numbers up to 5 
 

.  

 
  
We ventured over to Okoroire through the low cloud and rain to meet with the Rotorua contingent.  They had mustered up 6 
cars so on the day they were the winners on car count.  They had had an equally ugly drive over the Mamakus. 
  
We drove out the back of Okoroire through unknown terrain to many and crossed state hw 27 then onto another new road to 
come out on the TGA Hamilton highway.  We backtracked towards Matamata and after our second road rage incident followed 
the signs leading to Hobbiton.  Here we stopped for a 20 min look, and many were amazed by the number of people, cars and 
busses there.  And we were only at the café, not actual Hobbiton. 
  
From there we left via the back route, on Buckland rd which as most of these roads is a slow road with many corners. Right 
through Whitehall and down through French pass to arrive at the back of Cambridge.. We convoyed through the main street 
across the river and in 5 minutes in Waikato farmland we arrived at our destination.  Café Irrestiblue.  This is a sizable building 
in the middle of a blueberry orchard with outside facilities for children. 
  
Our new members were amazed that they had to correct numbers of seats reserved for us. A bit of luck and a phone call from 
Okoroire had sorted this. 

   CLUB WEEKEND AWAY ς AUCKLAND ANNIVERSARY 2018 

27 January to 29 January 2018 – Your run hosts are Paul and Gillian Stops 

Once again Paul and Gillian are organizing our club weekender.  This weekend is from 27 Jan and 

returning on 29 Jan and the destination is Turangi with a couple of day cruises organized to local 

attractions.  12 rooms have been pre-booked so if you are interested please ring or email Paul for more 

information and to put your name to one of the rooms.  The rooms can only be held for so long, so get 

in quick.  Always an enjoyable weekend for all those that attend. 

Paul – buildingspecifics@xtra.co.nz or 027 589 4024 
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The menu was excellent and service was good, though they didnôt seem to have a system for delivering meals to the correct 
seat.  All in all we were all looked after inside 1.5 hrs and I didnôt hear a complaint.  So that is not bad for 25 of us. 

 

 

 

 

The Phoenix voucher kindly donated by Bryan and Rhondda went to David and Vanessa Thomson 
Petrol voucher went to Bryan and Rhondda Deuchar 
VTNZ WOF voucher went to Bill and Diane Thomson 
Best Presented car went to David and Vanessa Thomson with their 74 
Dipstick award went to Bryan Deuchar  
 
Bryan and Rhondda 
 



                                                                                  

Member Profile:  

Grant & Vicki Robb: We joined the Bay of Plenty Mustang Owners Club after buying our first Mustang and since then have spent 

a number of years on the committee (including three years as club president) and are now working on the advance planning for 

the 2021 National Convention – which will be a first for Bay of Plenty.  

Our first Mustang was a 1974 Mach 1 that we found in Auckland and which fitted into the budget that we could afford at the 

time. I didn’t really know what I had bought at that stage except that it was a Mustang, it was drivable, had a WoF and was 

registered but also it needed a fair bit of tidying up. I soon found out that the 1974-78 Mustang II was a bit of a leper amongst 

Mustang owners – there were a few around but not many really wanted much to do with them. However, I have always been 

drawn to cars that were a little bit different and we found it very comfortable to drive, very reliable and we loved it. 

As I got to learn more about Mustang II’s, fascination grew with the last model option to be released – the King Cobra. There 

were only 4971 King Cobra’s produced and only for 1978 and affordable good ones are now getting hard find. From what I could 

gather, there were none in NZ so, after having joined an online Mustang II Forum, I was considering a couple that were for sale 

in Canada and was getting very keen on trying to import one. Soon after this, I found out about one hidden away in a garage in 

Wellington and travelled down to have a look at it. It wasn’t for sale, but the owner had owned it 10 years and only managed 

1500 miles during that time, so after a bit of discussion he said that he might consider selling it and what did I think it was worth? 

Well, I suggested a figure and he countered with a much higher one that had us a long way apart so that is where we left it.  

I then discussed the idea of importing one with a vehicle importer and he suggested that a known vehicle already in NZ and road 

legal would be a lot easier than importing something unseen, which could end up becoming a very expensive proposition, so it 

might be worthwhile paying a bit extra for something already here.  

That made good sense so I began a tentative email exchange with 

the Wellington owner. This continued for over a year until early 

2010 when I was again discussing it with Vicki who was up until 

then, at best, barely lake warm on the idea of owning two 

Mustangs despite promises to sell the 74 if we bought the King. 

The conversation went on a short while with her finishing with 

“What about me, what do I get?” I quickly, wisely, responded with 

“This will be your car”. Before the word ‘car’ was out of my mouth, 

her immediate reply was “Buy it”. 

 

 

Back to the owner with “If we are going to do this, we need to do it now”. His reply was “I know you really want this car; I’m not 

using it so you make me an accept it”. I couldn’t argue with that, so I did and he did, and after quick transfer of money I, I mean 

Vicki (J) finally owned a King Cobra!  

Knowing that it hadn’t been driven since I had seen it over a year ago, and then finding out that it never done a trip longer than 

30 miles at a time, a quick call was made to a car carrier and it was on the way North. 

The car had been painted five years previous but had ugly ‘boy racer’ style wheels, the upholstery was rotten and splitting, the 

underbody was thick with dirt and grease and it looked like someone had puked radiator fluid throughout the engine bay. A 

couple of months was spent sorting things out; new wheels, new upholstery, a bit of engine paint, a lot of elbow grease, and 



then it was all systems go! (There was actually a little bit more to it than that but Vicki doesn’t really need to know all of the 

details – anyway it is her car so I’m sure she doesn’t mind!). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Engine Bay Before & After 

The previous owner had driven it 1500 miles in 10 years; so far, we have done nearly 20,000 miles in 7 years. We have taken the 

car to Cape Reinga and Bluff and pretty much everywhere in between covering both Islands and, by the time we return from 

this year’s convention (Invercargill again), we will have travelled every major (and most minor) highways in NZ.  

 We have had a lot of enjoyment from owning and driving a car that is ‘a little different’ and still continue to do so.  

After owning the 74 for 6½ years it sold in September 2011 to enable us to take the big overseas trip that I had promised Vicki 

when we first got married. We had to wait another couple of years to finally do that but we eventually did – it only took 30 

years to finally do it!  

We now have a 2013 GT, purchased in 2014. The two cars are chalk & 

cheese but we enjoy them both. The GT allows us to do our weekend 

driving in Mustang style without having to worry about too much wear 

and tear on the King Cobra which we try and look after for National 

Conventions and other shows that we go to.  

offer of what you think it’s worth and I will  

 

The future; who knows? We have no plans to sell the King but maybe one day someone will come along who really wants it and 

the time might be right then for us to let it go. For now, we will continue to enjoy both cars. 

 

  
                                   BOP MUSTANG CLUB APPAREL 

Name Badges.  If you don’t have a name badge we will be placing an 

order for badges next week so please email mgfred@xtra.co.nz with 

your name. New badges are magnetic, cost $15.00. 

Car Sashes. We now have car sashes in stock. If you would like to order 

please let me know. Sashes cost TBA 

Shirts and Jackets. If you haven’t already ordered clothing we have 

stock on hand and a sizing guide which can be emailed out. 

Maree Fredericksen – Clothing Co-ordinator. Contact 021 988 785 

Email: mgfred@xtra.co.nz 
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We need your help to distribute flyers featuring the USA Day event. Everyone will be aware that this is our Big 

Day Out, so any promotional material that gets the public eye will help get the visitor numbers up. Below is an 

event schedule from the 3rd September until 5th November. Any club member attending any of these events can 

help by distributing our flyers at that particular event. These flyers are available from Brenda, ph 021 475759. 

Event Schedule for handing out Flyers 

EVENT DATE 
Petrolhead Breakfast Tauranga 3 September 

Petrolhead Breakfast Rotorua 3 September 

EBOP Classic Car Breakfast Whakatane 3 September 

Petrolhead Breakfast Taupo 3 September 
Te Awamutu breakfast 9 September 

Waikato Classic Car & Hot Rod 
Breakfast. Karapiro Cafe 9.30 

10 September 

Henry Ford Day 10 September 

Paeroa Vintage & Classic Car Show 15-17 
September 

Talisman Hotel Breakfast 17 September 

Hamilton Cock & Bull Cruise 28 September 

Drivers Bar Cruise 29 September 
Greerton Blossom Festival 30 September 

Petrolhead Breakfast Tauranga 1 October 

Petrolhead Breakfast Rotorua 1 October 

Petrolhead Breakfast Taupo 1 October 

Stragglers Cambridge Cruise 6pm 4 October 

Te Aroha Cruise 7 October 

Waikato Classic Car Breakfast 
Karapiro 

8 October 

Te Awamutu Breakfast 14 October 

Talisman Hotel Breakfast 15 October 

Wheels on Mainstreet 
 Mt Maunganui 

21 October 

Hamilton Cock & Bull Cruise 26 October 

Drivers Bar Cruise 27 October 

Petrolhead Breakfast Tauranga 5 November 

Petrolhead Breakfast Rotorua 5 November 

Petrolhead Breakfast Taupo 5 November 
 

 



 

 

Editor’s Note  

HI Everyone, 

I hope you have enjoyed our September Newsletter. With Spring here, let’s hope 

for less rain and more sunshine to stretch our legs (cars too)  

Have you noticed the ever increasing number of new GT, and Ecoboost Mustangs 

appearing on the roads lately?  

Not only in numbers, but in variants that have become the feature of these great 

cars over the ages. So what’s common with these new and other classic cars? The 

brand! Not only the brand, but the respect and awe the “Pony” demands in the 

fickle world of motor vehicles. Why do we belong to a Mustang club? To share a 

common platform of interest across all Mustang cars and their owners, regardless 

of age and status! 

Whilst we all appreciate and respect the glamour of the older Mustangs, the new 

car owners cannot talk about the history, the restorations, and the heritage of our 

cars, but we are still very proud to own and drive a world famous icon.  

Our continuing club future relies, in some good part, on these new cars and their 

owners. We need to continue creating an environment that not only welcomes 

these new members, but also gets them involved in our activities.  

Happy motoring!!  

 

 

 

 

Extreme Automotive 

Parts Distributors  

56 Second Ave, Tauranga 

www.extremeautomotive

.co.nz  

07-5788175 

 

 

10th Sept. Henry Ford day Hamilton 

15 – 17 Sept. Paeroa Vintage & Classic Car 
Show 

Paeroa 

24TH Sept. Blue September Club Run Tauranga / Rotorua 

29th Sept. Drivers Bar Cruise Tauranga 

30th Sept. Blossom Festival/Tauranga Street 
Machines& Customs 39th 
Anniversary Bash 

Greerton 

7th October Te Aroha Cruise Te Aroha 

 

     What’s Happening  


